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Our Dear Friends in Christ,

We are thankful to the Lord for His provision for us and for some of the needs these past
months. We can but agree with David and heartily say that the Lord is good. “Oh that men
would praise the LORD for his goodness, and for his wonderful works to the children of men!”
Ps 107:8.

We would also like to thank you all for praying with us regarding the Sanguera land project. A
special thanks to those of you whom the Lord used to provide the payment. We were able to
pay for the second lot in full on August 24. We have also started on the paper works for the land
which will take a few months. The deed will be in the name of the Lord’s ministry through us,
Chapelle Baptiste (i.e. Chapel Baptist in French). We will keep you posted. We are very
grateful to the Lord and to all of you! Now we are praying for the Lord to guide us as to how we
should use the land and the wherewithal to fully exploit it.

Please pray for our mission board at this time of change in the leadership. The Lord called
home last month, Dr. Ellis, who faithfully served as the president of the mission board for 31
years. We may need to travel to the US next year in order to attend the annual Jubilee and be
part of an important meeting.

School starts here on Monday, October 7. We are prayerfully looking forward to it as the Lord
may grant us new opportunities of being witnesses of Him to school children and of leading
many of them to Him.

Please keep praying with us regarding the children ministry that we have always mentioned to
you about. It is a heavy burden on our hearts especially for children here in Sanguera. With the
ministry land with which the Lord has blessed us, we now have the place to hold children
activities. All that is left now is the preparation of the land and some game equipment for
children activities. We have already got some of the equipment.

Thank you for praying for peaceful legislative elections for us. They went well and they were
peaceful. Thank youl!

The music course also went well. One of our newly converts by the name of Valére seems to be
the one whom the Lord is preparing to help me with the music ministry in the church. Please
uphold him in prayer.
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May He bless and keep you in all ways!
The Lord is at hand,

Mawwdi Toglbi-Wonyo-

Serving in Togo, W. Africa



